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Glad Tidings 
February 2017 

Vicar’s Voice 

 
I'd like to thank the outgoing members of the Bishop's Committee: Penny Whitney, Liz Haney, Mark Westin, and 
Bill Demmon. They've accomplished a lot in their time on the BC and I greatly appreciate their time and talent. 
I'm especially grateful to Penny Whitney for being our Bishop's Warden for the past two years. Her support and 
encouragement have helped me a great deal. 
 

At our annual meeting on January 28, we'll elect new members of the Bishop's Committee and begin a new cycle 
of work together. We'll begin with a retreat day for the Bishop's Committee on February 11. At our BC retreat, 
we spend time getting to know each other, we divide up the various commissions, and we work to set our goals 
for the upcoming year.  
 

The responsibilities of the Bishop's Committee include leadership for the congregation (setting a vision, creating 
goals, and seeing the big picture) as well as management (setting policy, managing finances, and guiding pro-
grams).  One of the best ways of becoming involved at St. Antony's is to join the Bishop's Committee where you 
can see all the ways we carry out our ministry. 
 

The BC operates under the Canons of the Diocese of Olympia which define the work of the BC and the Vicar. In 
the Episcopal Church, decisions for a mission church such as St. Antony's are made by the Bishop's Committee. As 
a mission of the Diocese of Olympia, we are under the control and supervision of the Bishop. 
 

Our BC meetings begin with a short Bible study so we can remember the ministry that God has given us. We con-
tinue with a report from the Treasurer, Jim Foley, who gives us a comprehensive view of our finances. We then 
take up whatever business is at hand, which may be program or scheduling decisions, policy matters, or perhaps 
a new challenge or opportunity that has come up. 
 

At our retreat, we set expectations to set the tone of our meetings for the remainder of the year. We agree to 
be respectful of each other, to listen to all members, and to keep confidentiality. I think our meetings are ef-
fective and energizing – not just another dull meeting! 
 

I hope that you'll appreciate the good work of our Bishop's Committee and do all you can to support the mem-
bers of the Bishop's Committee. If you're asked to serve on the BC in the future, I hope you'll consider it prayer-
fully. You might be surprised to find that your time on the Bishop's Committee has been some of your best time 
at St. Antony's!  

The mission of St. Antony’s is to be a loving and welcoming people  
who worship God, grow in Christ, and serve others. 

Gather, Grow, and Go! 



St. Mark’s Cathedral Needs Our Help 

By Bill Fulton 
  
Bishop Rickel recently sent an invitation to all the congregations in the Diocese to participate in a capital cam-
paign to repair and update our aging cathedral in Seattle. He wrote, “St. Mark’s Cathedral is a house of prayer 
for all people; a loving, welcoming and inclusive community that nurtures faith, encourages service, and        
promotes social and environmental justice; and a sacred gathering place for the Diocese of Olympia and the 
broader community in times of crisis, sorrow, and celebration.” 
  
At clergy gatherings, I’ve come to know Steve Thomasen, the Dean of the Cathedral, a big-hearted, imposing 
figure. He told me, “This is the cathedral for the whole Diocese. This is your cathedral.” Many of us have       
attended functions at the Cathedral and recognize its importance in the Diocese and in our region. Now the   
cathedral needs our help. 
  
Construction on the Cathedral was begun in 1928, but the stock market crash of 1929 and the Great Depression 
interrupted its construction. The original plans were never completed. According to Bishop Rickel, “The Cathe-
dral is showing significant signs of an aging infrastructure and is in need of revitalization and improvement. In 
recent years, the exposed concrete breaking away from exterior walls has posed a safety risk, and there are  
significant energy inefficiencies that need to be addressed.” 
  
Given a choice of several options to participate, our Bishop’s Committee chose to have a congregational appeal 
each year for three years. Bishop Rickel suggested the season of Lent, so we will provide an opportunity for our 
members to make a contribution during Lent. You may write a check to St. Antony’s with “Cathedral Campaign” 
on the memo line, and we will send it on to the Cathedral with all our contributions together. 
 

 



Faith Formation 

 
There is so many things that happen under this title it 
is hard to cover them all in a newsletter article.   
I'll leave that to the annual report and mention just 
two of them here. 
 

Sunday School - Melanie Reeder and Kathy Little 
work tirelessly to prepare age appropriate lessons and 
activities for our youth.  When you see them, please 
take time to tell them thank you. 
 

Retreats - a large number of retreats are being     
organized by the Diocese of Olympia for 2017. The 
information I have received so far is already posted 
on the bulletin boards in the parish hall.  The infor-
mation for adult retreats is on the bulletin board   
inside the parish hall near the door, right hand side, 
down low to make it easy to read when sitting 
down.  There are several pages so please take it off 
the board to peruse and then put it back for the next 
person.  The information for youth retreats is on the 
youth and Sunday school bulletin board at the top of 
the steps (near the acolyte robes). 
 
Submitted by Charles Smith 

Youth Spaghetti Dinner 

 
Saint Antony’s Youth (S.A.Y.) invites you to the      
annual Valentine Spaghetti Dinner.  The dinner will be       
Saturday the 11th of February at 6 PM in the modular. 
  
Date:         11 February 
Time:         6 PM 
Location:    St. Antony’s modular 
Host:          S.A.Y. 
Cost:          by donation ($5 suggested) 

  

 

Parish Life - Pastoral Care 

 
St. Antony’s is a loving Christian community; our care for one another resonates in church gatherings, planned 
events and outreach. However, asking for help can sometimes be a struggle. Letting go of self reliance, accept-
ing limitations or a desire to avoid burdening others can sometimes get in the way of reaching out for support, 
whether temporary or long term. 
 

The Pastoral Care Team was recently formed to help church members through difficult times. 
 

Are you or someone you know: 
Coping with illness, injury or a difficult personal situation? 
Carolyn Segrist and Jean Mackimmie are points of contact for care calls, care visits, meals. 
 

Needing transportation to church activities? 
Linda Robuck is point of contact for coordinating transportation. 
 

Caregiving for a loved one? 
Penny Whitney is point of contact for caregiver support. 
 

Needing help identifying community resources for eldercare, special needs, or long term care planning? 
Gail Ferguson is point of contact for community resources. 
 

Contact the identified Points of Contact to request help. 
 

Thanks to all who volunteered to help with the above pastoral care needs - the 
points of contact will get in touch with you, as needs arise. Let’s continue to be 
Christ for one another, through both good and challenging days of our lives. 
 
Submitted by Loretta McGinley 
Parish Life Co-Commissioner 



TONY’S TREKKERS 2017 HIKING SCHEDULE SUMMARY 

 
Hikers or wannabe hikers, the below information provides our tentative schedule for 2017. Details and changes 
will be announced via e-mail.  If you are not on the hiker’s e-mail list, please contact Rod Mash 
(rodmash@msn.com) or Ruth Lindstrum (darruth@q.com) to get added to the list. Happy trails! 
 

Date Day Hike Difficulty 

1/21/17 Saturday Clear Creek Trail Easy 

2/11/17 Saturday Snow Shoe/Hurricane  Moderate 

3/22/17 Wednesday Coal Falls/Cougar Mt. Moderate 

4/5/17 Wednesday Spruce Railroad Moderate 

5/18/17 Thursday Mt. Zion Moderate 

6/15/17 Thursday Franklin Falls Easy 

7/26/17 Wednesday  Klahhanie Ridge Moderate 

8/7/17 Monday Appleton Pass Moderate 

8/23/17 Wednesday  Heritage Park/Kingston Easy 

9/12/17 Tuesday Storm King/Lake Crescent Steep 

10/5/17 Thursday Staircase Moderate 

10/18/17 Wednesday U of WA Stair climb Easy 

11/18/17 Saturday Flaming Gorge Easy 

12/4/17 Monday Fellowship and Planning 
Potluck 

FUN 

People’s Warden 

  
As you read this we will be gathering for the annual  
meeting. I have had the privilege of serving as your  
People’s Warden for the last two years. I look forward  
to my third year on the Bishop’s Committee knowing  
full well that my role will not be known until the newly 
 elected Bishop Committee members join us and have  
an equal opportunity to seek this privilege. 
     

I thank you for your support and know you will  
support whomever is selected as People’s Warden for 2017. 

  
Submitted by Charles Smith 



Building Team 

 
October 18th St Antony’s received the “Comments Document” from the Kitsap County Department of Communi-
ty Development-DCD.  On January 4th, the response was delivered to the Department of Community Develop-
ment (DCD).  I was notified on January 26th that some additional questions are now being asked by DCD.  These 
must be addressed in a new response to DCD.  This again will temporarily delay the issuance of the Site Develop-
ment Activity Permit (SDAP).  Since the Building Permit cannot be issued until the SDAP is approved the building 
permit is on hold.  It is hoped that questions may be quickly answered and the permit received very soon. 
The congregation is to be congratulated regarding the Capital Campaign.  Pledges are on track and at this time a 
little more than 75% of the pledged money has been received.  With just 11 months remaining in the campaign 
the committee feels confident that the pledge goal will be accomplished. 
 
With the delay in the permit process the Transition Committee has been asked to update the information binder 
to be sure plans are accurate.  Since New Fellowship Church now owns the building and our agreement only gave 
us 15 months of co-occupancy contingency plans need to be in place if we must exit our current location.   
 
John Stockwell-Chairman 
Building Committee  

 
 
 

Mardi Gras - Shrove Tuesday - Fat Tuesday 
Call it what you will, but …. 
February 28, 2017 is the date 

5:00 to 7:00 PM 
At St. Antony’s in the modular   

 
 
 
 

Come enjoy a pancake supper with all the fixings. 



 
                  February Birthdays 

  

1 Barbara Fox 

3 John Stockwell 

5 Joan Willoughby 

 John Steller 

7 Bonnie Foley 

 Debbie Stockwell 

 Jean Mackimmie 

8 Jausch Stout 

9 Katy Fulton 

20 Rev. Dick Scott 

21 Benjamin Wentworth 

22 Rev. Canon Joan Anthony 

23 Jason Wentworth 

28 Ray Flagg 

 
                 February Anniversaries 

 

14 Dan & Donna Smith 

Deadline for the March Glad Tidings is  
Tuesday, February 21st at 10 am. 
Please send all submissions to: 
stantonysilverdale@gmail.com. Thank you. 

                           
 John and Jane Teller 
 15971 Levin Rd NE 
 Poulsbo, WA  98370  
 jteller@wavecable.com 
 

 
New email address:  Charles Smith 
                          charles.l.smith@wavecable.com   
                                           / 
                               (This is an lower case L)  
 

(Please make notes of these in your directory) 



 

February 2017 Schedule  

 
JOBS 

February 5 
5th Sunday after 

The Epiphany 

February 12 
6th Sunday after  

The Epiphany 

February 19 
7th Sunday after 

The Epiphany 

February 26 
Last Sunday after 

The Epiphany 

March 1 
Ash Wednesday 

EM 8 am Donna Hilton Ruth Lindstrum Charles Smith Elizabeth Moorhead Ruth Lindstrum 

LC/OT & NT 8 am Ruth Lindstrum Elizabeth Moorhead Donna Hilton Norma Tipton John Steller 

GREETER 8 am Jim Smith Darrow Lindstrum Jacque Walker Marin & Rod Mash Darrow Lindstrum 

      

EM 10 am Shane Carlson Kathy Little Peter Stockwell Mary Zabinski Charles Smith 

LC/OT 10 am Stu Smith Larry Little Shane Carlson Jim Foley Kathy Little 

LC/NT 10 am Jim Foley Gail C. - Ferguson Kathy Little Stu Smith Gail C. - F. 

ACOLYTES  10 am 
 

Charles S. 
Kate Z. 
Aina Z. 

Heather C. 
Drew W. 

Mackenzie W. 

Christina W. 
Benjamin W. 

Jason W. 

Christina E. 
Chelsea R. 
Collin H. 

Chelsea R. 

GREETER 10 am Nancy Ladenberger Tovi Andrews Allison and Shane Carole Nau Ed Segrist 

USHER 10 am Rich & Sarah R. Chris Crowson Carolyn & David S. David & Jan P.  

BPOD Charles / Aina     

COUNTERS Jacque Walker 
Jim Foley 

Heidi Feenstra-Wilson 
Norma Tipton 

Nancy Ladenberger 
Jim Foley 

Chris Crowson 
Heidi Feenstra-Wilson 

 

COFFEE HOUR Melanie Reeder Heather Carnocki Foley Family Loretta McGinley  

Eucharistic Visitors Loretta McGinley Kathy Little Beth Rohlfing Tovi Andrews  

1st LESSON Isaiah 58:1-9a Deuteronomy  
30:15-20 

Leviticus 19:1-2, 9-18 Exodus 24:12-18 Joel 2:1-2,12-17 

PSALM Psalm 112:1-9 Psalm 119:1-8 Psalm 119:33-40 Psalm 99 Psalm 103:8-14 

2nd  LESSON 1 Corinthians 2:1-16 1 Corinthians 3:1-9 1 Corinthians  
3:10-11, 16-23 

2 Peter 1:16-21   2 Corinthians  
5:20b-6:10 

GOSPEL Matthew 5:13-20 Matthew 5:21-37 Matthew 5:38-48 Matthew 17:1-9  Matthew 6:1-6,16-21 

 

Roster of Volunteers for Services 
If you cannot serve on your assigned Sunday, please call someone from this list. 
(A strike through a name means they are not available now but will be back.) 

 LECTORS 
 

EUCHARISTIC  
MINISTERS 

GREETERS COUNTERS USHERS ACOLYTES 

8 AM 8 AM 8 AM Bill Cleveland Shane and Allison C. Heather C. 

Donna Hilton Donna Hilton Donna Hilton Chris Crowson Chris Crowson Carleton M. 

Ruth Lindstrum Ruth Lindstrum Darrow Lindstrum Jim Foley Ray Flagg Christina E. 

Lynda Loveday Elizabeth Moorhead Lynda Loveday Nancy Ladenberger Pete Morris Chelsea R. 

Elizabeth Moorhead Bill Reeder Rod & Marin Mash Norma Tipton Rich & Sarah Rogers Drew W. 

John Steller Charles Smith Jim Smith Jacque Walker Dave & Jan Peterson Mackenzie W. 

Norma Tipton  Jacque Walker Heidi Feenstra-Wilson Dave & Carolyn S. Benjamin W. 

Mardi Dawson (sub)     Christina W. 

10 AM 10 AM 10 AM   Jason W. 

Shane Carlson Shane Carlson Tovi Andrews   Aina Z. 

Gail C- Ferguson Kathy Little Malcolm & Sylvia C.   Kate Z. 

Elizabeth Flagg Charles Smith Allison Carlson    

Jim Foley Peter Stockwell Ray & Elizabeth Flagg    

Kathy & Larry Little Mary Zabinski Liz Haney    

Stu Smith  Nancy Ladenberger     

Mike Wentworth  Carole Nau    

      



Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
       
 
 
 

         

1 
 5:30 pm 
  Holy Eucharist 

6:15 pm  Potluck 
7 pm  Program 

2 
Noon  
  Vicar’s Bible 
  Study 
7 pm 
  Building  
  Committee Mtg. 

3 
Vicar’s Day 
Off 

 
     
 

 

4 
1-6 pm  
  Writing Group 

 

5 
8 &10 am  
  Holy Eucharist  
  Nursery/ 
  Sunday School 
   
   
   
 

6 
9 am 
  Morning  
   Prayer 
 

7 
7 am  
  Sonshine 
  Fellowship 
 
 
      
 
 
 
 

        6 pm Scouts 

8 
5:30 pm 
  Holy Eucharist 

6:15 pm  Potluck 
7 pm  Program 
 
 

 
 

9 
Noon  
  Vicar’s Bible 
  Study 
 

10 
Vicar’s Day 
Off 
 
 
 
 

 
 

11 
9 am 
  BC Retreat 
1-6 pm  
  Writing Group 

6 pm 

  S.A.Y.  

Spaghetti Dinner 

 

12 
 

8 &10 am  
  Holy Eucharist  
  Nursery/ 
  Sunday School 
Noon 
  Choir Retreat 
5 pm 
 Contemplative 
 Prayer Service 

13  
9 am 
  Morning 
  Prayer 
4:30 pm 
  Outreach 
  Team Mtg. 

14 
7 am  
  Sonshine 
  Fellowship 
 
   
 
 
 
 
  Standing Committee 

15 
11 am 
  Worship Planning 
  Meeting 
5:30 pm  
  Holy Eucharist 

6:15 pm  Potluck 
7 pm  Program 
 

16 
Noon  
  Vicar’s Bible 
  Study 
 

17 
Vicar’s Day 
Off 
 

 
 
 

18 
11 am 
  Pastoral Care 
  Meeting 
 
1-6 pm  
  Writing Group 
 

19 
8 &10 am  
  Holy Eucharist  
  Nursery/ 
  Sunday School 
 

20    

9 am 
  Morning   
  Prayer 
 
 

 
 
  
 
Vicar on Vacation  

21 
7 am  
  Sonshine 
  Fellowship 
10 am 
  Newsletter 
  Deadline  
11 am 
  Welcoming Mtg. 
 
 

   Vicar on Vacation  

22 
11 am  
   Witty Knitters 
 
   
 
 
 
 

 
 

    Vicar on Vacation  

23 
 
 

                               

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   Vicar on Vacation  

24 

Vicar’s Day 
Off 
 

 

25 
1-6 pm  
  Writing Group 

26 
8 &10 am  
  Holy Eucharist  
  Nursery/ 
  Sunday School 
5 pm 
 Contemplative 
 Prayer Service 
 
             

27    

9 am 
  Morning   
  Prayer 
 
 
 
 
 

28 
7 am  
  Sonshine 
  Fellowship 
5 pm  
  Shrove Tuesday  
  Pancake Supper 

 
 
 
 

March 1 
 Ash Wednesday 

 
 Noon and 7 pm 
 
   Ash Wednesday 
      liturgy  
  & Holy Eucharist 
 
 
 

 
  

 
 

 

 
February 2017 





 

St. Antony’s Episcopal Church 
10239 Old Frontier Road,  

P O BOX 2822 
Silverdale, Washington 98383  

 
www.saintantonys.org 

The mission of St. Antony’s is to be a loving and 
welcoming people who worship God,  

grow in Christ, and serve others. 
  

Gather, Grow, and Go! 


